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HighlandBaptistChurch.com 

Celebrating 

49 

YEARS 

CHILD DEVELOPMENT CENTER 
 

  7:00 AM - 5:30 PM   Monday - Friday 
 

  PRESCHOOL AGES 3-5  

  ANN SMITH,  Director    455-8642 

  

 Summer begins for most families with Memorial Day Weekend and it will end at the 

beginning of August when school returns, or for some at Labor Day in September. In 

churches, this season is notoriously referred to as “The Summer Slump!” which means 

that attendance, participation, and giving at church usually drops off as people go on 

vacations and there are more outdoor activities locally that compete for our attention. 

Kids are out of school and families want to maximize their time together unencumbered 

by the overscheduling of the rest of the year. And according to Lifeway, when compared 

to highest attendance months, average Sunday morning attendance drops by 23 percent in 

June and 34 percent in July. To overcome these statistics, churches have to be willing to 

get a little creative. What can we do to reverse the trend in our church? We can pray 

about it and hope for the best, or we can pray about it and develop a plan to overcome it. 

Summer doesn’t have to be a low attendance time, even with all the vacations, sporting 

events, practices, and other summer activities. One thing I want to challenge you to do 

over this summer is to refresh and recommit yourself to the vision of our church: 

CONNECTING with God and others, GROWING in quality and quantity, 

SERVING in the Church, and GOING to tell others about Jesus!  

 First, make sure in these summer months to CONNECT with God and don’t neglect 

your personal walk with Him while you’re walking or lounging around that favorite 

vacation spot.  Make sure to spend time each day this summer being spiritually refreshed 

as you’re being  physically refreshed.  Also, seek to build new relationships with the 

people around you in the hopes of connecting them to Christ.  Meet you neighbors, take  

friends with you to enjoy those summer activities or invite a coworker and their family 

for a summer outing. Secondly, make sure to continue to GROW in quality by using 

some of the down time that you’ll be enjoying to read through a book of the Bible. 

Immerse yourself in a good biblical devotional or get together with some friends at home 

for a summer Bible study. You can also invite your friends to some of our summer 

activities like VBS, kayaking trips, Father’s Day Service, 5th Sunday Dinner and Sing, 

and numerous other youth activities as we seek to GROW in quantity.  Third, you may 

want to look at new ways to SERVE in the church this summer like serving in Vacation 

Bible School, helping out with youth activities, singing in the choir or at the 5th Sunday 

sing, visiting those in the nursing homes, setting up and taking down the Project Patriot 

flags for the 4th of July, helping with security, or serving in the kitchen.  Finally, 

recommit yourself to GO share the gospel with at least one person this summer. You 

may not feel comfortable sharing with others yet so we will be providing some 

evangelism training soon to help you overcome those fears and to help you find the way 

that works best for you to share with others what Jesus has done for you.  In the 

meantime, let me encourage you to invite people to come to some of the events we’ll be 

having this summer where they can hear, and you can even share, the gospel. Invite 

others to VBS, the Hotdog and Swim Outreach events at our church, participate in the 

Jesus Tent at Bonnaroo, and look for other ways to share with your neighbors and those 

who are lost in Tullahoma.  

 Summer doesn’t have to be a slump! Summer can be the most SPECTACULAR 

time of the year for us as a church if we’ll keep our focus on the Lord and recommit 

ourselves to the vision He has placed before us! 

 

Pastor Jim 

 

 
 

 
  

  

 

 

  

 

 

Highland’s Child Development Center 
 

By the time you read this, 

Highland’s Child Development Center will have successfully completed our  

fall/spring session, and will be in our session of summer fun! 

A special thanks to all those helping hands that made our graduation  so special!  

We also received the highest rating, a 3 Star for our licensing/assessment. Our overall 

score was also very high. 

Thank you for your prayers and please continue to pray for our ministry.             

Mark 10:16 . 
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June Birthdays 
A very Happy Birthday to all of our members with June Birthdays!  

 *If you have a June Birthday but do not see your name, please call the church office to update our records.* 

Mark Smith– June 2 

Abby Newton– June 3 

Andrew Newton– June 3 

Wanda Nichols– June 4 

Scarlett Carpenter– June 6 

Rick German– June 6 

Alesia Snell– June 9 

Bobby Ferrell– June 10 

Cindy Ingram– June 13 

Joe Dauscha– June 16 

Avalyn Miller– June 16 

Wade Hall– June 17 

Nathan Miller– June 17 

Jimmy Marlow– June 19 

Beth Kidd– June 20 

Barbara Waller– June 21 

Dawna Adcock– June 22 

Mendy Tant– June 22 

Linda Hawkersmith– June 23 

Kathy Hice– June 24 

Bonnie Austin– June 25 

Rylee Purdom– June 25 

Pat Williams– June 25 

Annabeth Murray– June 26 

Bobby Nichols– June 27 

John Tant– June 27 

Steven Smith– June 29 

Kristy Gaddis– June 30 

Deacon of the Week 
               

       June 1-7     Bobby Ferrell 

       June 8-14    Bradley Rogers 

       June 15-21    Rick Miller 

       June 22-28    Mark Smith 

       June 29– July 5   Jimmy Gaddis     
                 

  

Hot Dog & Swim  
 

If you were not able to attend the first Hot Dog and Swim Outreach, you have 

another chance to be a part of this ministry on June 20th.  There will be a 

meeting prior to the Outreach on Wednesday, June 19th. At 5:00 p.m. in the 

Fellowship Hall.  At the meeting we will be laying out details, praying, and 

doing evangelism training.  If you would like to help, please show up at the 

meeting, but you don’t have to attend the meeting to come and help! Please 

begin to pray that the Lord will bless this outreach and that those who don't 

know Christ will be saved! If we are only sharing hotdogs and not sharing the 

Gospel, then we have missed the point! Pray we would have boldness and 

courage to share the Gospel with those that come. Don't let fear keep you from coming! God is with us!! 
  

 

 

Children’s Church  

Volunteers 

 
 June 2– Ben, Linda, Mendy 

 June 9– Brenda, Jordan, Erin 

 June 16– Tommy, Laura, Ryan 

 June 23– Amanda, Ann, Joanna 

 June 30– Ben, Linda, Mendy 

  

Deacon Families 2018– 2019 
Group        Deacon 
A– BOU Bradley Rogers 
BOW-DAN  Marlon Bates 
DAO-F         Roger Williams 
G-HAR         Bobby Ferrell 
HAS-JA         Marc Lee 
JO-MA         Johnny McBride 
MC-NI         Jimmy Gaddis 
NO-RI         Rick Miller 
RO-SM         Steve Conner 
SN-TH         Mark Smith 
W                Jordan Monroe 
DEACONS  Steve Stone 

Youth Summer Camp 

 

Please be in prayer for our Youth as they participate in  

MissionFuge June 25– 29.  We will be traveling to  

Ridgecrest, North Carolina.  Not only will our Students  

participate in Bible Study and Worship, they will also go out 

into the community around Ridgecrest and participate in  

Mission Projects.  

“ MFuge is designed to give students a  

mission experience that opens their eyes to similar  

opportunities they may have to serve in their own  

communities, learning to live life each day on mission! “  



June Nursery Volunteers 
 

 Sunday June 2:   

 Bible Study: Steve Conner 

 Morning Worship: David and Diane Inocencio, Lauren Hasty 

 Evening Worship:  Kim Whittemore, Kathy Hasty 
 

Sunday June 9: 

 Bible Study:  Donna Jackson 

 Morning Worship: Mark and Linda Smith, Amanda Monroe 

            Evening Worship:  Samanthia Norman, Scarlett Carpenter 

Wednesday June 12:  Bonnie Saunders, Terri Stone 
 

Sunday June 16: Father’s Day 

   Bible Study:  Kim Dodson 

 Morning Worship:  Kim Dodson, Lauren and Kathy Hasty 

Wednesday June 19: Rema Bell, Kim Dodson 
 

Sunday June 23:  

 Bible Study:  Liz Whittemore  

 Morning Worship:  Liz Whittemore, Kim Dodson, Matthew Hasty 

 Evening Worship:  Terri Stone, Kathy Hasty 

Wednesday June 26:  Kim Dodson and Carrie Newton 
 

Sunday June 30: 

 Bible Study:  Linda Smith 

 Morning Worship:  Julie Rogers, Laura Miller, Kim Dodson 

 Evening Worship:  Brenda Griffin, Steve Stone 

 

Highland on Mission 

Join us in praying for the Jesus Tent at the Bonnaroo Music Festival.  This year 

thousands of people are expected to attend the festival .  

 

The Jesus Tent is located in one 

of the Bonnaroo campgrounds.  

The Jesus Tent meets the physical 

needs of festival goers by giving 

out water, coffee, fruit, and 

toiletries.  They meet spiritual 

needs through prayer and sharing 

the gospel. 

 
Nursery Director–  

Kathy Hasty 

If you are not able to serve 

on your assigned date, 

please call Kathy Hasty at 

931-455-0977. 

 

HBC Nursery Ministry 
 

“A good father is one of the most 

unsung, unpraised, unnoticed, and 

yet one of the most valuable assets in 

our society.”   

Billy Graham  



      Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 
Neighborhood 
Outreach  
9– 10:30 a.m. 
 
VBS Kickoff 
5– 6:30 p.m. 

2 
 
 
 
 
No TeamKid 

3 

 

 

4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 

 

Prime Timers, 12:30 p.m. 

12 13 14 15 

16 
Father’s Day 
 
No TeamKid 
 
No Evening Services 

17 18 19 

Hot Dog and Swim 

Meeting 5 p.m. 

20 

 

 

 

Hot Dog and Swim 

Outreach 

21 22 
 
Kayak Trip 

23 

Reception for Bell’s 

Deacon’s Mtg 4 p.m. 

Business Mtg 6 p.m. 
 
 
 
5th Sunday 
                                  30 

24 25 26 27 

Prime Timers 

Mystery Trip  

9:30 a.m. 

28 29 

 

Put up Project Patriot 

Flags 

Highlands Highlights   

June Greeters   

     2.       Kristy, Scarlett , Tracy 

     9.       Johnny and Gayle, Brian 

   16.       Jimmy and Pat Gaddis 

   23.       Kristy, Scarlett , Tracy 

   30.       Johnny and Gayle, Brian 

Counters For June 

Beverly Daniels 

Pat Gaddis 

Prime Timers 

Tuesday, June 11 at 12:30 p.m. 

There will also be a Prime timers trip 

on Thursday, June 27.  A sign– up 

sheet is on the bulletin board outside 

the church offices. 

Church Reception 

Please join us on Sunday, June 23 in 

the Fellowship Hall to celebrate the 

new Mr. and Mrs. Brandon Bell 

5th Sunday Dinner and Sing 

Sunday, June 30 right after Morning 

Worship.  Please join us for a pot luck 

lunch.  Our Evening Worship will be a 

song service. 

Project Patriot Flags 
If you would like to purchase a flag in memory or honor of a loved one,  

complete a form, available at the front of the church, or contact the church 

office.  The deadline is Sunday, June 16 

Father’s Day Schedule 

There will not be Evening worship on 

Sunday, June 16 in honor of  

Father’s Day.  Our Quarterly Business 

Meeting has been moved to the 24th 

due to Father’s Day. 

Vacation Bible School– June 3-7, 6:00– 8:30 p.m. 

SBC Birmingham, June 9-12 

CentriKid– Lee University– June 10-14 

Bonnaroo Music Festival– Jesus Tent– June 13-16 

MissionFuge– Ridgecrest, June 25-29 

DRBA Literature Collection– June 17-20 



    

 

Sunday Schedule    

     *Coffee before Sunday School, everyone welcome * 
 

 

Bible Study – 9:15 AM 

 

 

Morning Worship – 10:30 AM 

*Children’s Church is available during the Service for children 

3 years old– 1st Grade* 
 

 

 Discipleship Classes – 5:00 PM 

Youth Discipleship                        Youth Department 

Adult Discipleship Training          Conference Room  
 

Team Kid (4 Years– 5th Grade)– 6:00 PM 

                                  

Evening Worship – 6:00 PM 

 

Wednesday Night Schedule 

 
 

 

 

 

Youth and Adult Classes 
All Classes Meet at 6:15 PM 

 Youth Group                                               Youth Dept.                                     

 Sunday School on Wednesday                    Conference Room 

     Prayer Meeting/ Bible Study                      Sanctuary  

                                    

Adult Choir Practice 7:05 PM    

 


